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August 11, 2010

The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am pleased to submit an ordinance that authorizes the King County Executive to sign an interlocal agreement related to the Issaquah Highlands.  The attached ordinance is the result of a high level of cooperation between King County, the City of Issaquah, and the private property owner that will result in the creation of significant new open space and increased housing opportunities in the Issaquah area.  This interlocal agreement has no fiscal impact on county government.
This agreement anticipates adding 35 acres of land to the Urban Growth Area at Issaquah Highlands, which will be eventually annexed by Issaquah for development of about 400 new residential units which will be authorized through transfer of development rights.  These 35 acres will be the receiving area for development credits to be transferred from the nearby Park Point property, creating 101 acres of new open space at the foot of Tiger Mountain.  There will also be 43 acres of new park land designated at Issaquah Highlands.   In all, there will be 144 acres of new open space or park land, which is four times the 35 acres of new Urban land being proposed.

This agreement also proposes to raise the residential development cap for the Issaquah Highlands by 550 units, in addition to the 400 units mentioned above, to create new housing opportunities near the new park and ride garage and commercial center of this master planned development.  These new residential units will have direct acces to Interstate 90 via Highlands Drive and the recently built interchange. 
For further information regarding this transmittal, please contact John Starbard, Director, Department of Department and Environmental Services, at 206-296-6700,or by email at John.Starbard@kingcounty.gov
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council



  Kendall Moore, Senior Pricincipal Legislative Analyst


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget and Office of Strategic 


    Planning and Performance Management
John Starbard, Director, Department of Development and Environmental 
    Services (DDES)

Paul Reitenbach, Comprehensive Plan Project Manager, DDES  


Lauren Smith, Land Use & Unincorporated Area Relations Manager, King County 


    Executive Office
